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Pastoral Letter 
December 2018 
 

A letter from the Interim Moderator—Rev John Murning 
 
Dear Friends, 
 

I was fortunate enough to go on a short break to Venice 
recently.  It is a city that is amazing and beautiful and is 
surrounded by rivers, canals and the sea.  In the centre of 
Venice there are no cars at all, just boats, gondolas or porters to 
carry things to the shops, people’s homes or hotels.  However, it 
is reckoned that Venice and all its beauty may not be here in 
another hundred years, due to the rising water levels in that 
area! Perhaps they will be able to find a way to save this amazing 
city, but as technology stands at the moment there is nothing 
much we can do, other than watch! 
 
A Hundred years ago the First World War came to an end on the 
11th November 1918, and people thought that it was the war to 
end all wars, but of course it wasn’t.  Another World War came 
less than thirty years later, and wars continue in many parts of 
the world that have far reaching global consequences.  On 
Remembrance Day we will pause for a time of peace, which will 
last as long as our two minutes of silence. 
 
Just now we cannot alter the past or predict the future of the 
church.  However, we can do something now that will shape what 
happens in the future.  Prayer is an essential part of seeking 
what God asks of us in the world today.  To do nothing was never 
an option for Jesus.  To look back was not something he 
recommended to his disciples.  However he did call on them to do 
what they could now, and to be pro active in working with God to 
shape what the future might be. 
 
Shared events with St Luke’s as we work toward the future is 
exciting and challenging.  We are awaiting Presbytery to take the 
next steps, to enable us to progress the talks to the next level, 
and as with all things Presbyterian this is a slow and careful 
process.  So, we ask you to be patient and to keep playing your 
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part, by supporting events and praying for the future, and 
helping your locum Christine in the fantastic work she is doing on 
your behalf. Wes Brandon is doing great work in the local schools 
on your behalf, so be proud of what you can and are doing, rather 
than being frustrated about the past or worrying about the 
future.  I invite you in times of uncertainty just to trust God and 
walk with him. 
 
God bless 
John Murning 
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We have had a good start to the new season with very good attendance, 
including a new member. 
 

We started with our dedication service led by Christine MacDonald, our 
locum.  
 

The Guilds throughout Scotland work together with a common purpose on 
a three year project, raising funds for deserving causes worldwide and 
home based.  The next three years have the title ‘One Journey Many 
Roads’ and this year’s theme is ‘Seeking The Way’. 
 

This was Christine’s subject for an inspired and inspiring talk, as usual 
very well-prepared and thoughtful. 
 

The following week we had an illustrated talk about Erskine Hospital from 
Douglas McEwan. Once again very interesting and informative, taking us on 
a journey through the history of Erskine and on to their latest projects 
and developments. It is very good to know that this worthwhile essential 
work is not only continuing but constantly being improved. 
 

By the time you read this we will have had a visit from the Salvation army, 
a talk from Emma Wise about her travels (many and varied – Emma is an 
excellent speaker too!), and a talk about one of the Guild Projects – 
Malawi Fruits by Kevin Simpson.  This last one, on 29th September, is an 
afternoon meeting starting 2 pm. 
 

In November we have a talk by Margaret Banks about their Golden 
Holiday which promises to be very interesting. We are all looking forward 
to hearing about her far-flung travels.  On November 12th we will learn 
about Herbal Medicine from Nicki.  Our afternoon meeting on November 
26th is a talk by Margaret Dundas about embroidery.  Margaret has been 
with us before and is sure to be a hit! 
 

I have yet to tell you about November 19th when we will be celebrating our 
own guild’s 90th birthday (and no - none of us have been there that long!!) 
We will have a birthday cake and entertainment from a Ukulele Band.  
 

The first Monday in December we will join with other local guilds in Stowe 
Brae Kirk for the annual carol service which is always well attended and 
enjoyable. We end the year with our Christmas lunch – venue etc. still to 
be decided. 
 

All of our meetings are open for anyone to come and enjoy. We welcome 
new members at any time.  Please feel free to come along – you might 
actually enjoy it! 

Margaret Lang 

 

The Guild – Go In Love 
“Whose we are and Whom we serve” 



6 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

PARISH REGISTER 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

DEATHS 
 

Church members  
 

Margaret [Marjory] Ferguson (Maree Road) 8th October 2018 
Jean McKay (Westerfield Care Home) 3rd November 2018 

 
Parish 

 

Margaret McGarrity (Barterholm Road) 6th October 2018 
Pamela Fleming (Ben Vane Avenue) 31st October 

 

 
 

 
The Lord will watch over your coming and going  

both now and for evermore 
 

Psalm 121 v8 
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WINTER Worship@Lylesland 

Date Theme Passage 

 

Sunday 
2nd December 
10 30 am 
 

2 30 pm 

 

First Sunday in Advent 
Morning Worship 
Communion 
 

Service in Rowan Gardens Sheltered 
Housing  
 

 

 

Wednesday 
5th December 
2 00 pm 

 

Wednesday communion service  
(in medium hall) 

 

 

Sunday 
9th December 
10 30 am 

 

Second Sunday in Advent 
Morning Worship 
 

 
 

 

Sunday 
16th December 
10 30 am 

 

Third Sunday in Advent 
Morning Worship 

 

 

Sunday 
23rd December 
10 30 am 

 

Fourth Sunday in Advent 
Morning Worship 

 

 

Monday 
24th December 
7 00 pm 

 

Christmas Eve 
Carols by Candlelight service 

 

 

Tuesday 
25th December 
10 30 am 

 

Christmas Day 
Family Service 

 

 

Sunday 
30th December 
10 30 am 

 

Morning Worship 
 
 

 

 

Sunday 
6th January 
10 30 am 
 

2 30 pm 
 

 

Morning Worship 
 
 
Service in Rowan Gardens Sheltered 
Housing  
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We will celebrate the Sacrament of Communion  
during our morning worship on Sunday 2nd December 

An extra Communion service will be held in the Church Halls 
 on  Wednesday 5th December for those who are unable to 

attend on the Sunday.  All are welcome at this  informal service  
which  lasts about half-an-hour, after which afternoon tea is 

served in the foyer.  Anyone requiring transport  
should inform his/her elder,  who will  
pass the information to John Armit. 

Date Theme Passage 

 

Sunday  
13th January 
10 30 am 

 

Morning Worship  

 

Sunday 
20th January 
10 30 am 

 

Morning Worship 
 
 

 

 

Sunday 
27th January 
10 30 am 
 

 

Morning Worship  

 

Sunday 
3rd February 
10 30 am 
 

2 30 pm 

 

Morning Worship 
 
 
Service in Rowan Gardens Sheltered 
Housing  

 

 

Sunday 
10th February 
10 30 am 

 

Morning Worship 
 

 

 

Sunday  
17th February 
10 30 am 

 

Morning Worship  

 

Sunday 
24th February 
10 30 am 

 

Morning Worship 
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We have been busy over the last few months. In September 
our Coffee Morning for Macmillan Cancer Support raised 
£220. Thank you to everyone who helped make this possible. 
The Hallowe'en party in October was great fun - witches, 
pumpkins and scary monsters played games and had a go at 

dooking for apples.    
 
 Nicola the Shinybuttons photographer has completed her 
Christmas photoshoot and we look forward to seeing the 
results. 
 
The Playgroup children made pictures for Harvest and 
Hallowe'en and are looking at the changing colours outdoors 
during Autumn. 
 
The Playgroup is managing to keep going in spite of the 
financial challenges it is facing. A fundraiser in the lead up 
to Christmas should help with funds. Keep an eye on their 
notice board. 
 
Christine will visit us on 4th December with her Christmas 
message and our party on 20th December will bring the year 

to a close.  
 
Jen Whitehead joined us as a helper in October and it is 
great to have another pair of hands. Welcome aboard Jen. 
Thank you also to Rosemary, Kay and Joyce for everything 
you do - we really appreciate it. 
 
Margaret, Elaine, CarolAnn and I would like to wish you all a 
very Merry Christmas and all the best for the coming year. 
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HOMELESS UNIT BOXES 

 
 

Many thanks for your continued support of the 
Homeless Unit in our parish. The Harvest 
Thanksgiving service saw a wonderful amount of 
foodstuff delivered after the church. “Thank you” 
to all who helped bag everything and to Ronnie and 
Patricia Thomson and Rosemary McSporran and her 
grandchildren who went down to the Unit and carried 
all those bags inside. 

                Moira Culloch 
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STEWARDSHIP AND FINANCE 
 

 

As the deadline for articles for the Newsletter approached, and not for the 
first time, I found myself scratching my head over what on earth I could 
present about stewardship and finance, which was absolutely new, other of 
course than different numbers and statistics.  Not surprisingly, perhaps, I 
struggled; for many aspects of Church life are predictable; the season for 
organisations, the diets of communion, Christmas and Easter activities and 
services, the treasurer’s exhortations for more funds, and so on.   
Regrettably, for me, that last point is particularly predictable.  I suspect that 
I am not the first, and I am unlikely to be the last, treasurer to feel that way. 
 

Each generation of our congregation, be that past, present or succeeding, is 
its steward.  That is to say, individually and collectively responsible for 
overseeing and the protection of something worth caring for and  
preserving.   Each member has solemnly promised to give of his or her 
time, talent and money, so as to best manage the spiritual and temporal  
affairs of the congregation and in so doing ensure the continuing presence 
of Lylesland Church in and at the heart of the community.  In the 
‘Lylesland Record’ for 1972, the Rev Lawson R Brown said this: 
 

“But Christian Stewardship is not merely a matter of paying bills and  
balancing accounts. It is our accounting to God for all his great love to us 
and for all the blessings we have received from Him.  Christian  
Stewardship is a key spiritual issue in these days, and one that indicates 
how much ground we have to make up.” 
 

That is as true today as it was in 1972.  In the following year, when  
referring to business of church finance, he said this: 
 

“Without going into the economics of the day, we are seeing the truth of 
Jesusô words, ñwhere your treasure is there will your heart be also.ò  Folk 
whose heart is not in the Church have little money to spare for its work.” 
 

The Prime Minster recently declared that austerity is over. Many in these 
parts will have responded “aye right, hen”!  Most of us will know how 
much we have in our purse or wallet at the beginning of each week or 
month and the portion which we feel able to offer for the ongoing work of 
the Church.  End of austerity or not, for many that portion will indeed be 
sacrificial giving.   
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For the past number of years I have concluded the December Finance  
article with the following: 
 
“I again remind everyone that the proper Stewardship of our financial  
affairs is an ongoing and ever present requirement.  It is not a matter for a 
‘from time to time’ special appeal.  It is something which each of us must 
conscientiously reflect upon on a regular basis, and so I ask: 

ß Have you reviewed your regular giving to the Church? 

ß If you pay income tax, are you a member of the Gift Aid Scheme? 

ß Do you have a fund raising box for your odd coins? 

ß Can you regularly put some silver coins in your fund raising box? 

ß Do you support our fund raisers’ requests for donations? 

ß Have you remembered the Church in your Will? 
 Jean Lindsay (tel. 0141 561 2433) will provide any assistance that you  
require regarding donations under the Gift Aid Scheme or by standing  
order.  The ability to pay our way as a congregation is not a matter of  
discretion; it is an obligation to which we all committed.” 
 
Each of the above bullet points has a relevance to our stewardship of 
“something worth caring for and preserving”.  That is to say caring for and 
preserving the continuance of a parish church at Lylesland to serve the 
community.  In the last Finance article I said: 
 
“Second, whilst we always strive to meet our day to day costs from our  
regular income, more likely than not, our long term financial security will 
be provided by income from legacies. If you think about it, it actually costs 
you nothing to provide a legacy for the Church in your Will.”   
 
I think that I was merely stating a current reality about our congregational 
finances.  That said, it may be that many people are uncertain how to go 
about obtaining a Will which provides a legacy for the Church.  If you are 
in that category and you wish to have a Will drawn up which provides for a 
legacy to the Church, then John Armit is offering his professional services 
free of any charge to do that for you.  Please speak privately to John or  
contact him by telephone on 01505 350596. 
 
Alex Easton 
Treasurer  
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THE MANSE APPEAL 
 
 

In the October Newsletter, I reported that the outcome of the appeal for 
funds to reinstate the manse after the water ingress damage was a shortfall 
of income over expenditure of £1,426.12.  I also reported that this shortfall 
would be paid from the manse reserves.   
 

So as not to raise anyone’s expectations to any degree, I did not mention that 
I also had made an application in July to Presbytery for consideration of an 
award from the Presbytery Mission Support Fund.  This is a discretionary 
Fund controlled by Presbytery which amongst other things allows them  
“To reduce the assessed contribution if the congregation is faced with 
exceptional and unexpected fabric expenditure”.  As many on the 
Congregational Board did, I took the view that the expenditure we bore at 
the manse due to the water ingress was both “exceptional and unexpected”.  
In effect, I was asking Presbytery to reduce our Ministries and Mission 
contribution for 2018 by the amount of the above shortfall, i.e. by 
£1,426.12. 
 

I am pleased to report that at its September meeting Presbytery approved a 
reduction of £1,426 in Lylesland’s 2018 Ministries & Mission contribution.  
 
 
 

Alex Easton 
Treasurer 
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The amount of the October communion services ‘Thank Offering’ in aid of 
OMF International was £233.00 and £155.00 of this sum was donated via 
the Gift Aid Scheme.  After the addition of £31.00 tax refund the amount 
donated to OMF for the support of the work of Sam and Ruth Lee was 
£264.00.  The Kirk Session is grateful to the members for their generous 
support of this worthy cause. 
 
The ‘Thank Offering’ at the December communion service will be in aid of 
The Haven.  The Haven works within the community to provide 
accommodation with Housing Support to young men over the age of 17 
who are involved with drug and alcohol abuse. The Haven offers 
accommodation and a structured programme based on Christian principles 
which is designed to help residents acquire life skills necessary for future 
independent living.  The Haven is a charity which we regularly support.  
The following history of the formation of the charity is taken from its 
website.  Although this first appeared in last year’s Newsletter, it does bear 
repeating, as it confirms what one person with commitment and belief can 
achieve to the benefit of others less fortunate.  
   
In1990 Roy Lees was working with families and individuals in and around 
the Glasgow area and in the notorious Ferguslie Park are of Paisley.  
During this time he became burdened by the desperate needs of families 
and individuals with whom he was working. Subsequently, a vision was 
formed in him to see these men, who were trapped within the struggles of 
poverty, crime and addiction, given the opportunity to have the necessary 
time away that they needed. Roy contacted a local landowner he knew 
named David Black, and asked for the use of the shepherd’s cottage within 
his family’s farmland in the Kilmacolm countryside. He had noticed the 
cottage was perfectly placed for what was needed. David regrettably 
informed Roy that this would not be possible as he had just signed a lease 
with a young couple who were now living in the building. Roy was 
undeterred, knowing that the vision birthed in him was God-given. He 
confidently informed David, “well I’ll have to pray them out then.” Roy, 
with his partner in prayer Donnie Black, began to pray that God would 
change the current circumstances so that the building could be used for a 
greater good. A few weeks later, Roy received a phone call from David 
Black informing him of some astonishing news. The couple had just been 
offered a new job and with it, a new home. They then asked David if  

THANK OFFERING 
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their lease may be terminated! Thus the Haven in its infancy began and 
Roy started to bring men in need of guidance, help and discipleship to the 
old cottage.  
 
Not long after this, Roy came across a Teen Challenge bus that was 
operating on the streets of Glasgow, reaching out to those struggling in 
addiction. He established a lasting link between the Haven and Teen 
Challenge, with the Haven later adopting the same approach as Teen 
Challenge, in structure and ethos, to society’s drug problem. Roy later 
took over the bus work in Strathclyde, expanding the ministry to different 
areas of the city. Since then, the work of the Haven has grown and 
developed in many ways and the shepherd’s cottage is a lot bigger! 
However, the ethos and the determination to see men set free remains the 
same. 
 
Further details of the work carried out by The Haven can be found on the 
website www.thehavenkilmacolm.com.  
 
       Alex Easton 
 

 
 

 
          Christian Aid at Christmas 

 
 

You will find a donation envelope with your newsletter. 
Hopefully this will meet with your usual generosity. 

Thanking you in anticipation 
                Bill Armstrong 

http://www.thehavenkilmacolm.com
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The next Soup & Sandwich Lunch @ Lylesland: is on  
 

 Friday 30th November (12ð1pm) 2018 
 

If you havenôt been before why not come along then - it would 
be lovely to see you. Come on your own and enjoy some  
company or bring along some family or friends or neighbours.  
Everyone is welcome.  
 

Sunday 16th December 2018 
 

Soup and Roll Lunch 
 

In large hall after service 
         

         Lunch @ Lylesland: 2019 
 

        Friday 25
th
 January (12ð1pm) 2019 

       Friday 22
nd
 February (12ð1pm) 2019 

 

 If you require transport contact Janis McNeil.   

                 
 

                  Lylesland GuidesGuides  

 

The session got off to a good start and we are running 
with 26 guides every week. We were delighted to enrol 
10 new guides at the start of October.  
 

The Girlguiding programme is changing for Rainbows, 
Brownies and Guides and we have enjoyed starting to  
explore one of the new 6 areas called Take Action. This 
involves the guides completing one interest badge, 5 skills 
and 5 hours of unit activities.  
 

Elaine Cunningham 
Guide Leader 
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    1st South Rainbows  

 

 
We are full at this time and a few of the girls have 
moved up to join the brownies and I’m sure they will be a 
credit to the Brownies. We will miss them.  
 
All new rainbows have settled in and have started  
working towards their promise which we hope to finish 
before the end of the session.  
 
A new addition to the new rainbow programme is that 
the girls will get the opportunity to complete interest 
badges which I’m sure they will enjoy.  
 
We are going to join other rainbow units at a District 
soft play event which I’m sure the girls will enjoy.  
 
 

Allison MacDonald 
Rainbow Guider  
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Arranger 
Margaret Lang 

Donor Deliverer 

2nd December Mrs M Lang Mrs Irene Paterson 

9th December— 
30th December 

Christmas plants  

Arranger 
Cathy HIggins 

  

6th January Mrs R McSporran Blank 

13th January Mrs Ann McGhee Mrs Kay Bowman 

20th January Mrs Foster Daughter Susan Blank 

Arranger 
Margaret Lang 

  

27th January Mrs Ellen Sinclair Mrs Ellen Sinclair 

3rd February Mrs C Thomson Mrs C Thomson 

10th February Mrs D Easton Mrs D Easton 

Arranger 
Annette McInnes 

  

17th February Mrs Margaret Banks Mrs Margaret Banks 

24th February David Caldwell Jean Lindsay 

3rd March Mrs McGill Mrs Ann Armstrong 

Arranger 
Margaret Banks 

  

10th March Mrs Sharp Mrs Margaret Banks 

17th March Mrs Jessie Shedden Mrs Jessie Shedden 

24th March Blank Blank 

CHURCH  

FLOWERS  

Mrs Cathy Higgins 
Flower Convener 

0141 581 7937 
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We wish to thank all those who contributed to 
this magazine and apologise for any omissions or 

changes to the original text. 
 

 Please advise your Elder if you would like to have 
a large print version of the Newsletter. 
The Deadline for the March issue is  

 

FRIDAY 1st FEBRUARY  
 

Items may be handed direct to the office  
or emailed to 

lyleslandparishchurch@ntlbusiness.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Don’t forget to keep an eye on our website for information 
about our Church.  You  can  find  details of our Sunday services   
and   other   opportunities  for   worship  and  fellowship,  our  
children  and youth programmes, special upcoming events and 
other activities. Have a look and let us have your comments! 

 
            You can also find us on Facebook! 

  www.lylesland.org 

Data Protection Act, 1998 
It is normal practice to include the names and phone numbers of our office bearers and other individuals in 
the Church.  If any person does not wish to have their personal details included please inform the office. 
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